
Report to Council 
 

 

Date: 

 
March 14, 2016 
 

File: 
 

0920-40 

To:  
 

City Manager 
 

From: 
 

Development Technician 

Subject: 
 

Mayfair Road Extension / Off-site 

 

Recommendation: 
 
THAT Council receives, for information, the Report from the Development Engineering 
Manager dated March 14, 2016 with respect to a City-pay portion of the Mayfair Road 
Extension south of Stremel Road; 
 
AND THAT the 2016 Financial Plan be amended by $100,000 funded from the Off-site and 

Oversize reserve. 

 
Purpose: 
  
To reimburse stakeholders of Stremel Joint Ventures for off-site improvements to Mayfair 
Road that were completed beyond the limits of their property frontage.      
 
 
Background: 
 
Owners of the property at 1211 Mayfair Road applied for subdivision and redevelopment in 

2010.   The 2010 northern extents of Mayfair Road terminated at a cul-de-sac approximately 

50m south of the subject property limits.   A requirement of this application was to dedicate, 

design and construct the extension of Mayfair Road going north to intersect with Stremel 

Road.  The Servicing Agreement states that the developer would be financially responsible 

only for the portion of Mayfair Road improvements directly fronting the subject property and 

the City of Kelowna would reimburse the developer for off-site works upon substantial 

completion of the project. 

The Mayfair Road Extension has been constructed to a fully urbanized standard appropriate 

for Industrial land use complete with sidewalk on both sides.  



 
 

Attachment 1 Arial Image Off-site works: delineates the off-site, City-pay portion of the 

Mayfair Road Extension from the developer-pay portion, subject property frontage 

improvements. 

Attachment 2 Construction Costs: outlines the actual construction cost for the City-pay 

portion of the Mayfair Road Extension for a total of $117,022.05.  

 
Financial/Budgetary Considerations: 
 
The full amount required to honour the City’s cost share commitment for the extension of 
Mayfair Road to the Stremel Road intersection is not part of the City’s current financial Plan. 
The 2016 financial plan will require an addition of $100,000 funded from the Off-site and 
Oversize Reserve with the remaining $17,022.05 funded by the current budget for Off-site and 
Oversize account. 
 
Internal Circulation: 
Divisional Director, Community Planning & Real Estate 
Divisional Director, Communications & Information Services 
Financial Planning Manager 
Financial Services Manager 
Development Services Manager 
 
Considerations not applicable to this report: 
Personnel Implications 
External Agency/Public Comments 
Communications Comments 
Alternate Recommendation 
Legal/Statutory Authority 
Legal/Statutory Procedural Requirements 
Existing Policy 
 
Submitted by:  Jason Ough, Development Technician 
 
 
 
Approved for inclusion:                 M. Bayat, Development Services Director 
 
 
 Attachments  2: Arial Image Off-site works 
   Construction Costs 
 
 

cc:  Infrastructure Divisional Director 
 Acting/Divisional Director, Communications & Information Service 
 Acting/Divisional Director, Corporate & Protective Services  
 Infrastructure Administration Manager 
 Infrastructure Planning Department Manager 
 Infrastructure Delivery Department Manager 
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Attachment 2: Construction Costs 
 

 


